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Conference of Northern California Handweavers, Inc.
P.O. Box 191119
Sacramento CA 95819-1119


Advisory Council Meeting

2333 Merced St., Fresno, CA

Saturday, August 1, 2009

10:00 am

Minutes
1.  Call to Order







Leslie LeMon
The meeting was called to order at 10:12 am by President Leslie LeMon, who welcomed everyone.  

Present:  

Area 1 – Linda Heiple, Merrie Hewitt


Area 2 – Leslie LeMon, Kathleen McPherson, Anita Pazeian

Area 3 -  Joan Anderson



Area 4 – Joanie Soth, Cheryl Sutherland



Area 5 – Judith Sorgen, Janet Finch
Also attending:


Erin Maclean – CNCH Administrative Assistant

Nancy Weber, CNCH 2010 Co-Chair

Kris Peerand – CNCH Webmistress

Erin passed out financials and the 2009-2010 Draft Budget.

2.  Approval Minutes April 25, 2009




Eugenia Gwathney

The April 25, 2009 minutes were approved as corrected by Judith Sorgen and Nancy (2nd).  Kris Peerand will post them soon on the new CNCH website. 

3.  Treasurer’s Report






Joan Anderson

Joan Anderson, Leslie LeMon and Erin Maclean got together and worked on the budget.  Convergence Scholarship money is around $14,000.  They are looking at some maximizer accounts because some of our CDs are coming due and want to get the best possible interest available.  

Erin said that $315 has been received from the insurance agency as a rebate. 

4.  Old Business

     a)  CNCH 2009






Judith Sorgen

Judith presented her report and gave out the binders to Erin, 2010 and 2011Conference Chairs.  The conference was very successful and they will be returning money—they are still waiting for a couple of checks.  They are estimating a $9,000 return to the general fund.

Their Scholarship event raised approximately $800+.  Judith would like to give about $1,000 to the CNCH scholarship fund.  Further discussion to be held during the scholarship agenda item.  

Facilities costs were less than it would have been at Asilomar.  

The board thanks Judith and her committee for a great conference.

     b)  CNCH 2010






Nancy Weber 

Nancy brought up some concerns about 2010.  She asked how many booklets to have printed since we’re trying to do everything online. The board determined 50% of CNCH membership would be adequate.
Nancy passed out the budget and answered questions.  2010 conference will have a Fashion Show on Friday night, a banquet and Keynote Address on Saturday.  Classes and workshops will run concurrently and start on Friday morning and end by noon on Sunday. 

     c)  Credit Card for CNCH





Erin/Nancy

All of the venues are asking for a credit card authorization to pay the bills and since CNCH doesn’t own a credit card, the 2010 Committee will do a net 30 contract and won’t need a credit card authorization.

    d)   CNCH 2011   





Kathleen  McPherson

Kathleen is concerned about the viability of the motel.  They will take the entire hotel and need to sign the contract.  Board recommended she sign the contract.

They will be using various venues for all of the classes.  A very basic budget was handed out.  The community is excited to host the conference.  They are hoping for 120 people and cannot accommodate more than 150 people. There will be 10 instructors, and stories in film of long-time members.   

     e)  CNCH Website Committee Report




Kris Peerand

Kris reported on what is happening with the new site. She definitely wants to make sure that the site is up to date and not old info. 

Kris has out of area vendors who would like to be on our website. Discussion was about having this site be made available, for a fee, to vendors.  Old vendor costs were $20 – a little bit of time was taken in figuring out a cost to charge.

New site cost is $160 for two years. Kris thought we may need to pay for a spam filtering software.  There is software is available for searching the site which would be good for our calendar.

     f)   CNCH Scholarship






Leslie LeMon

We have $560 currently in the CNCH Scholarship Account.  Judith has $1,000 to add.  For 2010 – how many we want to have?   Each year will be flexible on how many can be given out.  Linda moved that we give 5 scholarships (one for each guild) for 2010 – Seconded and passed.  It was estimated that the cost would be around $300 for each person.  Final registration costs are not in from 2010.

5.  New Business


     a)   2009-2010 Budget






Joan Anderson

The budget was gone over and explained.  Linda moved and Judith seconded accepting the budget as presented.

     b)  Administrative Assistant Review




Leslie LeMon

Erin left the room and discussion was held. 

     c)  Newsletter Editor   






Leslie LeMon

Susan Sullivan-Maynard has resigned effective immediately. Discussion was held about how/where to advertise for a new editor.  The job description in the Green Book is very old and needs to be updated.  Erin to research and post the latest write-up of the editor’s job requirements.  Erin to send a notice to guild presidents, Liaison’s, and guild newsletter editors right away.   Write-up and job application to go on-line and a deadline could be August 31st, 2009.    

     d)  Conference Registration for Webmaster



Leslie LeMon

Janet moved and Joan seconded that CNCH pay for the Webmaster’s conference registration for 2010.  Motion passed.  

     e)   January Retreat






Leslie LeMon

Leslie to look at a date and let people put on calendar.

     f)   Mileage Increase






Leslie LeMon

Do we want to raise the mileage fee that we are paying our volunteers?  Currently, we are paying $0.15 cents per mile.  This topic will be tabled until Sept. mtg.  Erin to pull some sort of table showing changes and historical charges and start a discussion on the Yahoo group.

     g)  Other

Green Binder – needs to be updated.  Linda and Anita to start working on it as it’s way out of date.  

Meeting Adjourned at 2:25 PM.
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